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New York City Department of Education
Public School 254 Queens-The Rosa Parks School

Magnet School for Leadership Development and the Arts
Title I School of Distinction
Blue Ribbon School of Excellence

Reward School
84-40 101 Street
Richmond Hill, New York 11418
(718) 520-7878
(718) 520-2275 FAX
Pamela Markham, Principal
Heather Sosnovsky, Assistant Principal



                                                                             Sharon Bherwani, Assistant Principal

School Leadership Team Meeting

Minutes for Monday, March 2nd, 2020
· Attendance:


P. Markham, Principal 





S. Bherwani, Assistant Principal
S. Feggins, UFT






M. Jamil, Title I chairperson
 
S. Gray, UFT 






J. Lopez, parent
T. DiMaria, DC 37






J. Benitez, Treasurer


G. Fox, UFT Representative 




B. Horton, PA President
L. Lello, PA Secretary 





C. Heerey, parent



I. Ramnarine, UFT






L. Ariza, parent

Absentees: 
M. Perez, parent 
· PA Activities:
· Title I activities were showcased by the chairperson Ms. M. Jamil.  A secretary and a treasurer were selected.  Most parents approved the budget of $2,835.00.  The funds were allotted as such: for workshop--$1,500; for supplies -- $500; and for refreshments: $835.  The District Parent Advisory Council (DPAC) approved the spending budget for the aforementioned amount and it was presented to the SLT for approval as well.  The PA Title I parent training, with refreshment will take place next Tuesday, March 10th, 2020.  Assistance is needed with supplies and fliers. Some of the workshops being considered is a test anxiety workshop and/or an immigration workshop.  
· Movie Night will take place on March 6th, 2020.  The movie showing will be Frozen II.  It is dinner and a movie.  On sale will be hot dogs, candy, etc.  The January movie night went well.  The movie shown was Abominable. 

· There were some issues with the photo studio, so there will be no sibling pictures.  Another company was acquired and a date will be decided and announced.  

· The Valentine’s Day Sale went really well. 
· The PA will be donating a gift basket which will be given out as a prize to parents who fill out and return their surveys on the night of parent teacher conferences.  It is an incentive to get a good return on the surveys.  Volunteers will be needed.  

· The Talent Show is in April, a date will be announced. 

· The PA also has a raffle going on with a prize of Air Pods.  The winner for this prize will be chosen on movie night.  

· To motivate students taking the state ELA test the PA will donate a test value pack that will include test taking promises as well as “commit-mints.” They have committed to 300 packs.  Delivery of the order will be on March 6th, 2020 and the distribution date will be decided later. 
· The PA will also buy 12 to 13 tubs of mints for the other state tests.  
· School Activities: 
· The testing workshop is on March 3rd, 2020.   Sample ELA and Math tests will be reviewed and any questions about the tests will be answered.  The workshop will be given by Ms. Bherwani, Ms. Friedman and Ms. Pastor.  
· Parent-teacher conferences are on March 5th, 2020. 

· We have restorative circles being conducted by Mr. Fox and Ms. Friedman with our 3rd thru 5th grade boys.  This group is to help them become better citizens and build leadership skills.  It takes place on Monday afternoons for 1 period with about 12 boys.  

· In the wake of the Corona Virus there was an email sent out.  We are encouraging all to wash hands with warm water and soap.  To that end soap dispensers and paper towels are in all bathrooms for students to use to wash properly and frequently for prevention of the virus. 
· Ms. Pastor has been diligently working on our Resolution A or Reso A grant.  This grant gives us monies from City Councilman Eric Ulrich and Borough President Melinda Katz.  We would like to use this money for repaving the front yard.  The school construction authority estimates the redo of the front yard with new pavement, a track, a basketball net, etc. at $1 million dollars.  
· On March 24th there is an election for a new Borough President and the UFT is backing Donovan Richards.  

· We can are considering inviting Eric Ulrich and Donovan Richards to Career Day and the Read Aloud.  We could also invite Donovan Richards to the Principal For A Day program. 

· The ELA test is on March 25th and 26th. 

· March 6th is Family Math Hour. 

· S/CEP/Budget
· The CEP is currently in good standing.  We will continue to discuss at our next meeting. 

· Meeting adjourned

· Next meeting will be on: March 30th, 2020
P.S. 254Q – Exceeding Expectations!

http://www.ps254q.com
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